
August 18th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell 
Township building for their regular monthly meeting. Milt Robinson and John Strope were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:10 p.m. with Seth Edsell and Wayne Harper present. 
Seth and Wayne both shared their concerns for Potterville Street and the size pipe installed in the 
road. Public comment time was closed at 7:23pm. 
 
Following public comment, the board reviewed pipe sizes, quotes, and discussed what would work 
best for Potterville Street. This matter is tabled until next month to discuss with a full board of 
supervisors. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. John Strope made a motion to accept the 
minutes as written. Milt Robinson seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. 
The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept it as written, John 
Strope seconded it, and the treasurers report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Grade, roll and added material to numerous roads along with filling pot holes 
Straighten ditches, remove trees, and debris from flood damages 
Added a pipe to Cragle Road 
Spread and rolled DSA on Feusner Rd. and Morris Rd. 
Installed and fixed signs on Dehaan Rd., Sugar Cabin Rd., Claire Rd., Crawford, and Fieldstone Ln. 
Pushed 1B stone and Cinders into Cinder Shed 
After a hose blew out on the wheel loader, Hydraulic filters, trammy, and fluids were changed 
Met and discussed North Orwell Street with Chad as well as July 15th flood damages with Steve from 
Penn Dot. 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
Subdivision paperwork was reviewed and approved for Tim Cole and Herlyn Meenhard. 
 
The 2000 hr. service package for the grader is pending at this time while we wait for another quote to 
compare it to. 
 
The forks that Perkins found for us is also still pending, awaiting their arrival from Alabama. 
 
Rome Post Office contacted John throughout the month inquiring about Angela Strickland’s new mail 
box for Stonefield Ln. The board determined that the resident is responsible for the mailbox. John 
Strope will be directly contacting Angela Strickland to discuss this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 8:40 p.m. 
                  
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 

_____________ Approved      


